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LANDFORD PARISH COUNCIL
WITH HAMPTWORTH AND NOMANSLAND
Minutes of meeting held at Nomansland Reading Room on 11th October 2017
Present
	 DM Wilson (Chairman)
	NJ Bishop
	GL Keirl

	AM MacLachlan
	KP Parker
	MJ Proctor

	LA Waltham
	
	

	Councillor L Randall (WC)
	Jane Wright (Interim Parish Clerk)
	MJ Martin (Interim RFO)

	3 members of the public attended for various parts of the meeting


80/17 Apologies
Apologies were received from Cllrs GT Hewson and DM Walling

81/17 The minutes of the 9th October 2017 EOM meeting were agreed and signed.
82/17 Interests
a) Cllr Keirl declared a possible non-pecuniary interest if the subject of the NSA Firework Display was discussed.
b) Cllr Proctor declared a non-pecuniary interest in the planning application for Furze Farm as she is a near neighbour and did not vote.
83/17 Planning – see attached schedule
The meeting was closed for the public to address the Council.
Nomansland Reading Room
The Chairman of the management group informed the meeting that loft insulation had been purchased but it had not been installed because evidence of woodworm had been found.  He requested that a grant of £480 + VAT should be made available to have the loft sprayed from next year’s budget.  He was informed that if the Parish Council were to pay for the work three quotes were required and the Parish Council would be the body which placed the order.
The meeting was then re-opened.
84/17 Matters Arising
a) Councillors reported that the hedge obscuring vision when exiting the Landford Village Hall carpark has been trimmed but not sufficiently to solve the problem.
b) Cllr Parker reported that he had considered the possibility of the Parish Council making an input to the Raynesford Review of Planning.  He informed the meeting that it was a full review of the entire planning process but that he felt contributions were more appropriate from much larger stake-holders than small parish councils.  It was agreed that the Council would make no response.
85/17 Clerk’s Report
The Clerk informed the meeting that Redlynch Parish Council had paid £8k to purchase the land for Nomansland Playing Fields.
86/17 Members’ Reports
Cllr Waltham reported that four candidates had been selected for interview and she complimented Cllr Bishop on her effective use of Facebook as an advertising medium.
87/17 Laying of the Wreath
Mr Dunn informed the meeting that he takes care of the practical arrangements, that Mr Avery leads a service of remembrance and several people lay wreaths.  Cllr Wilson agreed to lay the Parish Council wreath.
88/17 Wild flower Seeds
a) Cllr Proctor had obtained some wild flower seeds which she would like to sow around the parish.
b) It was agreed that possible sites were: on the grass triangle opposite the Cuckoo;  somewhere on Nomansland Recreation Ground;  by the marker stone on North Lane;  on the triangle where New Road meets the A36.  She felt it was necessary to provide small markers so that the grass-cutting teams didn’t mow them off and therefore probably needed permission from Wiltshire Council Highways Dept.
89/17 Zig-zag Markings Outside Both School Sites
Cllr Keirl raised the matter of many vehicles parking outside the school in School Road and also in North Lane which obstructed the traffic generally and blocked driveways.  It was agreed that this is a problem  but no-one present could think of a solution which didn’t just push the congestion to somewhere else.  It was agreed that Cllr Hewson should raise the matter at the next CATG meeting to see if the traffic expert had any ideas.
90/17 Recreation Grounds
a) Members were impressed by the achievements of the NSA.
b) It was suggested that a plan for regular maintenance and also future maintenance should ideally be in place for both recreational areas.
c) With regard to the recreational area at Nomansland there needs to be clarity regarding who is responsible for what.
d) Cllr MacLachlan proposed and Cllr Waltham seconded that the Parish Council should make a commitment to support the NSA financially:  this was resolved unanimously.  The Clerk commented that at this point in time the NSA is legally responsible for everything on the Nomansland ground.
e) Cllr Bishop proposed and Cllr Waltham seconded that the Parish Council should write a letter accepting total responsibility for the children’s play area at Nomansland.
f) Cllr Waltham proposed and Cllr Wilson seconded that the initial priority is to address safety matters in both children’s play areas:  this was resolved unanimously. 
91/17 Finance
a) The Budget Control Report was received.
b) The Cash Flow Report was received and approved.
c) Income of:  £12000.00 from Wiltshire Council (precept) was noted
d) Direct debits: B&W Hants Water of £1.50 (Pavilion);  PWLB of £1186.70 (Pavilion & Toilet Block);  Southern Electric of £30.88 (Pavilion);  Unit Trust Bank of £18.00 service charge were noted.
f) Cheques numbered 501 to 506:  £94.80 to Idverde Ltd (bin emptying);  £282.12 to WALC (Councillor training) {£235.10 net of VAT};  £261.42 to Bawdens (grass-cutting) {£217.85 net of VAT};  £383.81 to MJ Martin (Interim RFO);  £894.72 to J Wright (fees + reimbursement) {£717.71 net of VAT - Interim Clerk costs, £147.10 net of VAT reimbursement for material for Play Area maintenance});  £268.80 to Playsafety Ltd (Annual Play Ground inspection) {£224.00 net of VAT}were approved and signed.
g) Cllr Waltham agreed to join the Finance Working Group which now consists of Cllrs MacLachlan and Waltham, the chairman as ex-officio member, the Interim RFO and the Interim Clerk.
92/17 Urgent/Other business
a) The glass in the bus shelter by the noticeboard in Lyndhurst Road has been broken but is still in situ.
b) There has been a serious blockage in the sewer pipe which links Nomansland to the main sewer in Lyndhurst Road.  This is being addressed by Southern Water.
Meeting closed at 10.00 pm
Date and location of Next Meeting
8th November 2017 at 7.15 in the Blue Room at Landford Village Hall

(Please note that the December meeting will be held on its normal date of the second Wednesday in the month – 13th December in the Reading Room, unless I receive objections from other councillors.)
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